

DIARY DATES

5 December 2015

Mt Marshall Pool Opens

16 December 2015

Ordinary Meeting of Council @ 3.00pm

COUNCILLORS -

Cr Rachel Kirby President

P: 08 9686 1160

E: crkirby@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au

Cr Stuart Faulkner

Deputy President

P: 08 9686 1050

E: crfaulkner@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au

Cr Tony Sachse

P: 08 9685 1257

E: crsachse@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au

Cr Paul Gillett

P: 08 9686 2055

E: crgillett@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au

Cr Helen Shemeld

P: 08 9686 1054

E: crshemeld@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au

Cr John Beagley

P: 08 9685 1247

E: crbeagley@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au

Cr Callum Lumsden

P: 08 9686 1100

E: crlumsden@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au

Shire of Mt Marshall

THE SANDALWOOD SHIRE -

30 November 2015

SHIRE OFFICE CHRISTMAS & NEW YEARS OPENING HOURS

The Shire Office will be closing over the Christmas and New Years Period. Please see details below:



Thursday 24 Dec Friday 25 Dec	9am—1pm CLOSED
Monday 28 Dec	CLOSED
Tuesday 29 Dec Wednesday 30 Dec	CLOSED
Thursday 31 Dec Friday 1 Jan	CLOSED CLOSED
Monday 4 Jan	9am—4pm

BEACON LIBRARY

Petrina Poole has now finished up with the Beacon Library and the library will be unattended until we have a new staff member commence in the very near future. During this time there will be limited services at the library however the kind staff at the Beacon CRC have offered to still accept your returns and issue new titles. Thank you for your understanding and if you have any gueries please contact Nadine at the Shire Office on 9685 1202.

FIRE ALARM TESTING

Please be advised that on Thursday 10 December at approximately 12pm we will be testing the fire alarm at the Shire Office. There is no requirement for any members of the public to be concerned or attend the Bencubbin fire shed. Testing will be completed within 2 minutes on the day.



CONTACT US









80 Monger Street, Bencubbin WA 6477 | Phone: 08 9685 1202 | Fax: 08 9685 1299 Email: admin@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au | www.mtmarshall.wa.gov.au



Shire of Mt Marshall

THE SANDALWOOD SHIRE ——

EXPRESSIONS OF INTEREST INDUSTRIAL SHED LOT 39 MONGER STREET, BENCUBBIN

The Shire of Mt Marshall is seeking expressions of interest to lease or purchase the large industrial shed situated in Monger Street, Bencubbin. The shed is available for rental for an amount between \$100 and \$150 per week for a period of up to 2 years (24 months). Offers of outright purchase of the shed will also be considered.

EOI close at 4.00pm on Friday 4 December 2015 and can arrive at the Shire office via email to admin@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au, by post or by hand. Please include your contact name and contact details, proposed use and rental offer by way of weekly rental or purchase price.



For additional information or to arrange an inspection of the shed please contact Nadine Richmond at admin@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au or call 9685 1202 during business hours.

Dirk Sellenger Chief Executive Officer



Shire of Mt Marshall

THE SANDALWOOD SHIRE —

As previously advertised, the works construction staff have recently completed work on the Clark Road intersection. We have

received this letter of appreciation from a regular road user and we appreciate hearing positive feedback.

We would like to remind everyone that if you have *any* queries or complaints that are road related, they are to be directed to Works Supervisor, Allan Monson. This can be done through the Shire Office or via his mobile on 0499 851 111.

NP & SE METCALF

P.O. Box 20 BEACON WA 6472 PH/: 08 9048 6040 Fax 0890486042 ABN:30 321 792 823 conicalhill @ westnet.com.au



Ceo and works supervisor, Box 20 Bencubbin, 6477

Dear Sirs,

At last, it is with much pleasure I write to thank you and your road gang for successfully completing the "T" junction at the intersection of the bitumen and Clark RD.

I have repeatedly requested this for over 30+ years to no avail. It is so nice to use the intersection with safety now.

Congratulations to all involved.

Please pass on our thanks to Darrel and his co workers.

Yours faithfully,

Neil and Sue Metcalf

22/11/15

SHIRE OF ED MARSHALL Deceived